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It is with humble sentiments 
and mixed emotions that I 
approach the end of my tenure 
as President of NIABA. I 
have been highly honored 
to have been vested with the 
fiduciary trust and duty to 
serve NIABA, and to carry 
the weight of preserving and 
continuing the integrity of our 
worthy purposes of advancing 
the interests of the Italian 
American legal community 
while seeking to improve the 
administration of justice, and 
communicating such mission 
to our brethren and colleagues 
as well as to the public at large.

As the youngest of four children born to a Sicilian immigrant father (and mother’s family of 
extended Sicilian immigrants) born and raised in a “Little Italy” in Illinois, I balanced between 
the Italian and American cultures to seek out and carve my identity. I came to recognize the 
innumerable historical contributions of Italians to this country, which have fundamentally shaped 
and helped to carve out the American dream; from Justinian to Vespucci, from Columbus to Filippo 
Mazzei, from Brumidi to Fermi, and the exhaustive list continues.

It is comforting to assert that, in 30 short years, NIABA has flourished in promoting the integration 
of these two enmeshed cultures in the chosen noble profession of law for men and women of 
common culture and heritage. Aptly described, NIABA is an organization large enough to impact, 
yet small enough to care.

We have united in purpose across this nation, and also in recent years in Canada, to provide 
professional networking, cultural fellowship, scholarships to law students, promotion of qualified 
Italo-American candidates to judgeships, publish the Digest Law Review, as well as our newsletter, 
and present CLEs, among other activities.

During my tenure, soon to expire, I am happy to report that we have acquired the professional 
services of an administrator, Dana Robb, who has been a tremendous asset to the president’s office 
and to the board. Among other things, she has greatly contributed to the upgraded production of the 
NIABA newsletter.

Phil Boncore (left) and President Frank Schiro were among the 
many board members who attended NIABA’s Winter Meeting in 
Atlanta. 
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We have leaped further into the tech age 
and upgraded our NIABA.org website, 
which now offers more and better fact 
content and networking data, as well 
as incorporating Paypal for convenient 
membership processing.

Additionally, we just completed the 
process of digitizing the very excellent 
law review publication, The Digest 
(of the National Italian American Bar 
Association), under the valued direction 
of board member Professor Robin 
Paul Malloy, the E. J. White Chair and 
Distinguished Professor of Law, College 
of Law, Syracuse University. You can now 
find all of the back issues of The Digest 
posted on our website.

We gratefully received a bequest of 
$25,000 from a former NIABA patron 
member. Anthony W. Rosina, now 
deceased, earmarked this money for 
scholarships for deserving Italian 
American law students from the Anthony 
and Anne Rosina Scholarship Fund, 
administered through NIABA.

We continued our past tradition of 
providing matching funds for a $5,000 
scholarship to an Italian American law 
student, in joint venture with NIAF, 
once again awarded this past October in 
Washington, DC at NIAF’s Annual Black 
Tie Gala.

We expanded that concept and for the first 
time in 2012 (and again in May, 2013) 
initiated a similar joint $5,000 scholarship 
venture with OSIA (Order Sons of Italy in 

America) awarding it to a qualified Italian 
American law student, also in Washington 
DC at its annual NELA Banquet.

Additionally, we made recruiting inroads 
and welcomed new members and regional 
groups in Florida, Las Vegas, Connecticut, 
West Virginia, Atlanta, Georgia and 
Washington, DC. 

Most noteworthy was the NIABA-NIAF 
sponsored CLE on Recent Developments 
in Immigration Law, held in Washington, 
DC in October 2012. Headlined by Joseph 
Sena, our board member and national 
immigration law expert, the program 
included  distinguished panelists from the 
U.S. Justice Department and I.C.E.

On a sad note, four of our valued board 
members and officers passed away in 
the last six months, leaving cherished 
memories and gratitude for their enormous 
contributions to the dignity and class of 
our organization: Michael Rainone, Al 
Affinito, Ray Dettore, Jr. and Judge Tony 
Cutrona.

As in life itself, all good things come to 
an end. And so it is with my tenure as 
president, for which I have been most 
honored to serve and perpetuate the 
unique value and dimensions offered by 
membership in this NIABA family.

I would invite those who qualify to 
join NIABA and share in supporting its 
worthy purposes. Thank you to all for the 
opportunity to serve.

If you received a hard copy of this newsletter in the mail, it may mean we do not have 
your current email address. Please help us, help yourself, and help the environment 
by providing that contact information to NIABA Administrator Dana Robb at dana@
barefoot-marketing.com. 

Not only will we save the cost of printing and mailing, as well as the environmental 
resources, you’ll also get your newsletter sooner and be able to take better advantage of 
the information and resources we offer in each issue. 

We Need Your Email Address

mailto:dana%40barefoot-marketing.com?subject=
mailto:dana%40barefoot-marketing.com?subject=
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Members Welcome!

May NIABA 
Meeting to 
be Held in 
Montreal
For the third time in NIABA’s history, the organization’s 
annual Board of Directors meeting and Installation of Officers 
and Directors will be held in the beautiful City of Montréal, 
Québec, Canada from Thursday, May 30 to Sunday, June 2, 
2013. Non-board members are encouraged and welcomed to 
attend.

The meeting programs will include:
•	 A networking social on Thursday evening.
•	 Installation Dinner in conjunction with the Association of 

Italian Canadian Jurists of Québec on Friday May 31st. 
•	 Board of Directors meeting at Dentons from noon to 3:30 

p.m. on Friday and 9 a.m. to 1 p.m. on Saturday.
•	 Dinner at one of Montreal’s best Italian restaurants on 

Saturday night. 

We have arranged for Standard Deluxe non-smoking 
guestrooms at the downtown Marriott Chateau Champlain at 

the special discounted rate of $159 CDN/per room/per night, 
plus taxes (please note that the regular rate for this guestroom is 
$239 CDN/per room/per night, plus taxes). The discounted rate 
includes complimentary high speed internet in all guestrooms. 
For those of you who visited Montréal at the last Board meeting 
in May 2010, you will remember the central location and 
comfort of this historic hotel. For those of you who have yet 
to visit Montréal or have not stayed at the Marriott Chateau 
Champlain, you are in for a treat. 

In order to book your rooms, please call the Marriott Château 
Champlain at (514) 878-9000 (local) or toll-free for Canada and 
USA 1-(800) 200-5909. Reservations by must be received on or 
before April 30, 2013 to qualify for the discounted rate. 

Contact incoming president Dino Mazzone at (514) 949-
3055 or dmazzone@vitessetransport.com with questions or to 
indicate your plans to attend.

David Viviano Appointed to Michigan Supreme Court 

In February, Michigan gov-
ernor Rick Snyder appointed 
Judge David Viviano to the 
Michigan Supreme Court. Vi-
viano filled a vacancy created 
by the resignation of former 
Justice Diane Hathaway.

“Judge Viviano has a distin-
guished record of judicial 
integrity and innovation,” 
Snyder said. “His deep respect 
for the judicial branch of gov-
ernment and his commitment 
to the rule of law will serve 
Michigan well. I have every 
confidence that he will be a 
compassionate, principled 
justice.”

Viviano, 41, was elected to the 
16th Circuit Court in 2006. 
Prior to taking the bench, he 
worked at Dickinson Wright 
PLLC in Detroit and Jenner & 
Block LLC in Chicago before 
starting his own firm in Mount 

Clemens. He also served as 
city attorney for Center Line.

Viviano has been active in 
various initiatives to improve 
the court system. In 2008, he 
was selected by the Michigan 
Supreme Court to participate 
in a pilot project to reform the 
jury system. Several of those 
enhancements were adopted 
by the Supreme Court and are 
being used by judges state-
wide. Viviano also led the 16th 
Circuit Court’s e-filing pilot 
project and is a strong advo-
cate for technological innova-
tion in the court system.

Judicial service runs in Vivia-
no’s family. His sister, Judge 
Kathryn Viviano, currently 
serves in the 16th Circuit 
Court’s Family Division. His 
father, Judge Antonio Viviano, 
served as a probate judge from 
1993 to 2002 and as a circuit 
judge from 2003 to 2010.

Viviano earned degrees from 
Hillsdale College and the 
University of Michigan Law 
School. He is a member of the 
State Bar of Michigan, the Ma-
comb County Bar Association, 
the Italian American Bar As-
sociation and the Illinois State 
Bar Association. 

www.montrealchateauchamplain.com
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NIABA to Memorialize  
Deceased Board Members

At the last board meeting in 
Atlanta, the NIABA Board of 
Directors voted to pay tribute 
to its dearly departed. The 
Board unanimously approved 
the purchase of engraved 
bricks with the names of the 
deceased Board members, to 
be installed on the Recognition 
Walkway which leads to the 
Garibaldi-Meucci Museum on 
Staten Island NY.  

The Garibaldi-Meucci Mu-
seum is owned and operated 
by the Order Sons of Italy in 
America, whose mission is to 
nourish the spirit and soul of 
the Italian-American Commu-
nity. Contributions to purchase 
the engraved memorial bricks 
are used to carry out this mis-
sion.  

This last year has seen the 
loss of many of the giants of 
NIABA. Their recent passing, 
along with the loss of others in 
the last several years, inspired 
the Board to embark on this 
perpetual memorial. Engraved 
memorial bricks will be in-
stalled honoring: Al Affinito, 
Dominic Frinzi, Michael 
Rainone, Anthony Cutrona, 
Anthony Errico, Joseph Al-

banese, Raymond Dettore 
and Anthony Penta. 

Plans are being made to have 
a dedication ceremony and 
reception at the Museum this 
spring, to honor the families of 
these great men and committed 
Board members. Each memo-
rial brick will be engraved 
with the word “NIABA” fol-
lowed by the name and state of 
the departed Board member.  

NIABA President Frank 
Schiro endorsed the suggestion 
of the memorial bricks made 
by Past NIABA and OSIA 
President Phil Boncore as “... 
a fitting tribute to those who 
volunteered to give so much 
to NIABA and the Italian-
American legal community.” 
Schiro went on to say, “Al-
though they will be missed, we 
have shown their families and 
the world that they will not be 
forgotten.”  

Information is available for 
anyone wishing to participate 
in this program and dedicate 
an engraved brick to a loved 
one at www.garibaldimeucci-
museum.org. 

Affiliate Highlights
Columbian Lawyers Association, 1st Judicial Dept.
The Columbian Lawyers Association (New York) recently 
sponsored a CLE on “Using the NYC Marshal in Your Law 
Practice.” Marshal Alfred E. Locascio and Marshal Martin A. 
Bienstock discussed all aspects of judgments and the New York 
City Marshal’s office.

The group also hosted its annual Charles A. Rapallo Award 
Luncheon in April. The Hon. Victoria A. Graffeo, Associate 
Judge of the New York State Court of Appeals, was this year’s 
recipient of the Award. The award is named in honor of the first 
Italian American jurist appointed to the New York State Court of 
Appeals, and is bestowed annually to outstanding jurists,
public servants and citizens of Italian American descent.

Specialist Division for 
Company-Related Disputes
The Italian government has 
created the so-called “Compa-
nies’ Court,” a division which 
will specialize in industrial 
and intellectual property while 
also being competent to hear a 
much wider range of disputes 
than previously. The new spe-
cialist divisions are formed 
of judges with specific back-
grounds in corporate and com-
mercial law.

The specialist divisions have 
competence over a wide range 
of corporate law-related mat-
ters including: (i) disputes con-
cerning copyright; (ii) disputes 
related to the breach of EU 
antitrust rules (iii) action for 
nullity and requests for com-
pensation related to the breach 
of rules set out in Italian an-
titrust law; (iv) proceedings 
related to industrial property 
issues or unfair competition.

New specialist divisions will 
have general jurisdiction over 
disputes regarding joint stock 
companies, limited liability 
companies, cooperative com-
panies, European companies, 
European cooperative com-
panies and the branches of 

foreign companies steadily 
established in Italy. The nature 
of the disputes heard will in-
clude, but not be limited to: (i) 
disputes between a company’s 
shareholders; (ii) challenges to 
corporate resolutions; (iii) dis-
putes regarding the transfer of 
shares; (iv) disputes between 
shareholders and their com-
pany; (v) disputes regarding 
shareholders’ agreements; (vi) 
disputes regarding directors’ li-
ability; (vii) disputes related to 
control relationships between 
companies; and (viii) subject 
to certain conditions, disputes 
concerning public contracts 
and supply agreements.

The Government has es-
tablished the “Companies’ 
Courts” with the purpose of 
making Italy a more attractive 
destination for foreign inves-
tors. The divisions are intend-
ed to ensure faster proceedings 
and higher quality of judg-
ments. However, the divisions 
will only be established at 
courts based in each region’s 
capital city and this may cause 
inconvenience and increased 
costs for litigating parties.
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NIABA Member Wins Public Service Award

Tenacity + kindness + love. 
That’s how NIABA member 
Kristin Occhetti defines her 
formula for success, and the 
Milwaukee, WI community 
has benefited mightily from 
that spirit. As an associate at 
Quarles & Brady LLP, Kristin 
has donated hundreds of hours 

of pro bono service to a variety 
of organizations.

Kristin recently received 
Marquette University’s 
Howard B. Eisenberg Service 
Award. The award honors a 
graduate of the Law School 
within the past 15 years for 
his/her dedication to the area 
of public interest law and/or 
service to the community.

Kristen recalls that, “Almost 
immediately after my 
graduation from Marquette 
Law School, I started doing 
pro bono work – which 
‘infected’ me with the pro 
bono bug and undoubtedly 
launched my dedication to pro 
bono service.” It began during 
a summer externship with the 
Legal Aid Society, where she 

was surprised to discover the 
significant demand for basic 
estate planning services.

“There is a very personal, 
human element in estate 
planning, and that is what 
I like best about the work 
that I do,” Kristin says. 
“I am a ‘counselor’ in the 
most defining sense because 
whether I am working with 
grieving spouses, rivaling 
siblings or parents of a special 
needs child, I often find that 
my clients like to talk about 
the non-legal aspects of their 
particular situation, not just the 
legal issues involved.”

After joining Quarles & Brady 
as an associate, she continued 
to volunteer with the Legal 
Aid Society and pioneered the 

Milwaukee Bar Association 
Pro Bono Hospice Program, 
which provides trust and will 
services to needy individuals 
in hospice. Now, she co-chairs 
the Children’s Hospital Pro 
Bono Guardianship Program 
and Milwaukee County 
Guardianship Assistance 
Program, which provides pro 
bono services to those seeking 
guardianship of children with 
special needs who are nearing 
age 18.

She also serves as the local 
chair for her firm’s community 
service initiative and has 
donated her services to the 
Marquette Volunteer Legal 
Clinic and Sojourner Family 
Peace Center Restraining 
Order Clinic.

Remembering NIABA’s Recently Departed
By Francis Recchuiti

While on vacation in January, 
I brought with me the NIABA 
NEWS, which contained  
memorials for Michael 
Rainone, Alfred Affinito 
and Raymond Dettore, Jr. It 
was both heartwarming and 
saddening as I reviewed my 
experiences with the three
deceased members.

My first meeting with Mike 
Rainone was in 1970 and I was 
on the other side of a case in 
which he came to Norristown, 
PA. Upon the conclusion of 
the case, we became friendly 
and he was an older mentor 
who tried to put Italian 
lawyers together. I visited with 
him and his wife at their house 
in Merion, and later when he 
moved to the Penthouse at the 
Philadelphian on the Parkway, 

I was again his guest. On each 
of these social occasions, he 
had other Italian American 
lawyers present.

Later, he entrusted me with his 
son who was going through 
a very bitter divorce and the 
matter was able to be resolved 
amicably and appropriately. I 
knew him through the Grand 
Lodge of Pennsylvania, Order 
Sons of Italy in America 
in which he was an early 
advocate for the Commission 
for Social Justice. We even 
communicated less than two 
years ago when he was living 
with his daughter in New 
York.

My first experience with Ray 
Dettore, Jr. was at the 1993 
Sons of Italy National
Convention in Palm Beach, 
Florida. Because my father’s 

mother’s maiden name was
Ettore, I referred to Ray as 
“cuz”. He was an individual 
who was not afraid to speak 
his mind on the floor, even if 
he did not enjoy the support of 
the power base. I found him to
be unique in that he spoke his 
mind and didn’t care what 
others thought, but he was, in
fact, a caring guy.

After I was elected National 
Orator in 1995, in 1997, he 
decided to run against me 
when I was up for re-election. 
It was probably the most 
friendly race that two people 
ever had, especially since I 
knew I was going to be re-
elected. After that, we always 
sought each other out at every 
National Convention that 
followed. We were both rebels 
and reformers, and I know that 
that is how he was until the 

end. Pennsylvania had always 
enjoyed the Orator position at 
the National Sons of Italy but 
in 2009, in a spirit of altruism, 
the Pennsylvania Delegation 
realized that we did not have a
qualified candidate for the 
post and I recommended that 
Ray be National Orator. We 
supported him for the post 
and he became the first non 
Pennsylvania National Orator.

Over the last four years, I 
talked with Ray at least once 
every other month on the
telephone and in August of 
2010, I drove him from Boston 
to his home in Providence
after a Plenary Session, and he 
treated me to lunch at one of 
his favorite restaurants on
Federal Hill. I spoke with him 
while he was in the hospital 
the week before he passed,

Continued on back page
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Members Explored Atlanta at 2013 Winter meeting
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Welcome New NIABA Members
Welcome to the following 
members, who joined NIABA 
between December 12, 2012 
and April 19, 2013.

Hon. Salvatore C. Agati
263 Georgetown Dr.
Watertown CT 06795
860-274-5334 
agatisalc@aol.com

Michele Ambrogio
247 E 10
New York NY 10009
328-465-5685 
m.ambrogio@ 
italylawfirms.com

John R. Angotti 
Angotti & Straface L.C. 
274 Spruce Street
Morgantown WV 26505
304-292-4381 
johnangotti@hotmail.com

Maria Costanza
Barducci Rivkind and 
Margulies 

363 Center Island
Golden Beach FL 33130
786-354-6155 
italia4021@yahoo.com

Mary Piscatelli Brigham 
Mary Piscatelli Brigham, 
Attorney at Law

39 Sherman Hill Road C104 
Woodbury CT 06798
203-263-0122 
mary.brighamlaw@att.net

Joseph Frank Buono 
The Environmental Law 
Institute 

2203 15th St., NW Apt. #302 
Washington DC 20009
845-264-4291 
jbuono16@gmail.com

John L. Capone 
Hayes Bostock & Cronin, LLC
300 Brickstone Sq., Ste 901
Andover MA 01810
978-809-3919 
johnlcapone@gmail.com

Richard J. Capriola
Winter Capriola Zenner, LLC
3490 Piedmont Road, NE, 
Suite 800

Atlanta, GA 30305
404-844-5700
rcapriola@wczlaw.net

Jeffrey S Carona 
Munck Wilson Mandala LLP 
600 Banner Place 
12770 Coit Road 
Dallas TX 75251
972-628-4529 
jcarona@munckwilson.com

Michael A. Ceccorulli 
Collins Hannafin 
148 Deer Hill Avenue
Danbury CT 06810
203-744-2150 
mceccorulli@chlaw-ct.com

Simona Cervasio
simona.cervasio@hotmail.it

Dillon Colucci
Greenberg Traurig, LLP
200 Park Avenue
New York NY 10166 
212-801-2201 
coluccid@gtlaw.com 

Michele Conte
Via Martiti della Repubblica 
Partenopea #8

Mugnano Del Cardinale 
Avellino 83027 Italy 

+39 334-902-3876 
micheleconte26@gmail.com

Hon. John J. Covolo 
State of North Carolina -  
7th District 

P.O. Box 1588
Rocky Mount NC 27802
252-206-3012 
john.j.covolo@nccourts.org

Robert Curcio 
DeLio & Peterson, LLC
121 Whitney Ave.
New Haven CT 06510
203-787-0595 
rcurcio@delpet.com

Alexander Thome Da Via 
University of Detroit Mercy 
and University of Windsor 
Dual J.D. 

27680 Daniel Court
Harrison Township MI 48045
586-747-9152 
daviaat@udmercy.edu

Donato Andre D’Andrea
35 Long Wharf Mall
Newport RI 02840
401-847-0301 

AnneMarie D’Attelo
9 Division Street
Bristol RI 02809
adattelo@cox.net

David V. DeRosa 
Law Offices of David V. 
DeRosa 

42 Terrace Ave. 
P.O. Box 992 
Naugatuck CT 06770
203-729-4246 
david.derosa1973@gmail.com

Ashley DeVito
300 S. Central Ave, Apt B36
Hartsdale NY 10530
347-630-1182 
adevito23@gmail.com

D. Randall DiBella 
Cramer & Anderson 
51 Main Street
New Milford CT 06776
860-355-2631 
drdibella@crameranderson.
com

Rudolph Duranti
rduranti@lgcr.com

Vincent Farisello 
Carmody & Torrance 
50 Leavenworth St.
Waterbury CT 06721
203-578-4284 
vfarisello@carmodylaw.com

John Febbroriello
355 Prospect St. 
P.O. Box 239 
Torrington CT 06790-0239
860-482-4451 
rememberthealimony@
febblaw.com

Melissa A. Federico 
Murtha Cullina LLP 
185 Asylum St.
Hartford CT 06103
860-240-6042 
mfederico@murthalaw.com

Laurie Gallo 
Law Office of Laurie  
Gallo, LLC

160 White Street 1st Floor 
Danbury CT 06810
203-744-1500 
lg@attygallo.com

Alexandra Gaudio
914 Aspen Glen Drive
Hamden CT 06518 
732-406-9970 
atgaudio@gmail.com

Noel Giglio
ndgiglio@gmail.com

Denise M. Harron 
Emile Banks & Associates, 
LLC

1200 N. Mayfair Road #290 
Milwaukee WI 53226
414-777-0000 
deniseharron@me.com

Anthony Judice
2835 Midland St
Pittsburgh PA 15226
anthony.judice@gmail.com

Stephen T. LaBriola 
Fellows LaBriola LLP 
225 Peachtree St., NE 
Suite 2300 

Atlanta GA 30303
404-586-9200 
slabriola@fellab.com

Continued on page 10
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Andrea Costa Laden 
Buechner Haffer Meyers & 
Koenig Co., LPA

105 E 4th Street, Suite 300
Cincinnati OH 45202
513-579-1500 
aladen@bhmklaw.com

Ralph R. Liguori 
Cooley Manion Jones LLP 
One Center Place
Providence RI 02903
401-273-0800 
rliguori@cmjlaw.com

Nicholas (Nick) A. Lotito 
Davis, Zipperman, 
Kirschenbaum and Lotito

918 Ponce Deleon Ave., n.e.
Atlanta GA 30306
404-688-2000 
nick@dzkl.com

William Maslo
908-902-3273 
wjmaslo@gmail.com

Jason Messina
213 Adams Hill Way
East Windsor CT 06088
860-794-0069 
jasonmessina47@gmail.com

Gina Micalizio 
Gina Micalizio Atty at Law PC 
P.O. Box 88644
Atlanta GA 30356
770-730-8895 
gmicalizio@bellsouth.net

Matteo Natale
3315 d’Ankara
Laval Quebec H7K 0A6 
Canada 

450-575-7555 
matteo_natale@hotmail.ca

Paul P. Pacchiana 
Paul Pacchiana, P.A.
5621 Strand Blvd. #210 
Naples FL 36110
239-596-0777 
paul@pppfloridalaw.com

Kristin Pagano
Woodland Hills CA
kristin.laroi.2013@ 
lawmail.usc.edu

Daniel Joseph Palermo
47 Angean Dr.
Webster NY 14580
585-503-2326 
dan.palermo@yahoo.com

Claudia Annamaria Pirillo
Via Luigi Pilgoresi
Rome Italy 
+.39 3206018283 
claudiapirillo@libero.it

Samantha Poznak 
Kain & Associates 
900 SE Third Avenue
Fort Lauderdale FL 33316
954-768-9002 
spoznak@complexip.com

Nicole Marie Rasimas
1486 Commonwealth Ave. 
Apt. 16 

Brighton MA 02135
860-302-7340 
rasimas.n@husky.neu.edu

Duane J. Ruggier, II
Pullin, Fowler, Flanagan, 
Brown & Poe, PLLC

901 Quarrier St.
Charleston WV 25301
304-344-0100 
druggier@pffwv.com

Anthony Sagnella 
Zangari Cohn Cuthbertson, PC
59 Elm Street Suite 400 
New Haven CT 06510
203-786-3703 
asagnella@zcclawfirm.com

Danilo Santucci
7249 Dartmouth Avenue
St Louis MO 63130
dsantucci@wulaw.wustl.edu

Alfred E. Smith, Jr.
Murtha Cullina LLP 
Two Whitney Ave.
New Haven CT 06510
203-772-7722 
asmith@murthalaw.com

Isabella Squicciarini 
Carmody & Torrance 
50 Leavenworth St.
Waterbury CT 06721
203-573-1200 
isquicciarini@ 
carmodylaw.com

David J. Straface 
Angotti & Straface L.C. 
274 Spruce Street
Morgantown WV 26505
304-292-4381 
djstraface@frontier.com

Louis B. Todisco 
Murtha Cullina LLP 
2 Whitney Ave. 
P.O. Box 704 
New Haven CT 06503-0704
203-772-7718 
ltodisco@murthalaw.com

Marissa Vitolo
38 Aunt Hack Road
Danbury Connecticut 06811
marissa.vitolo@wustl.edu

Mario J. Zangari 
Zangari Cohn Cuthbertson, PC
59 Elm Street
New Haven CT 06510
203-789-0001 
mzangari@zcclawfirm.com

New Members
continued from page 9

An Open Letter of 
Thanks to Ron Straci
By Hon. Paul A. Victor 
Justice of the New York State 
Supreme Court (Ret) 

I feel compelled to write this 
open letter regarding Ron 
Straci, one of the owners of 
Rao’s Restaurant in Caesar’s 
Palace, Las Vegas. I was 
given the sole credit in our fall 
newsletter for the discounted 
VIP accommodations we 
enjoyed at Caesar’s Palace, 
and for the great dinners. In 
fact, these were provided by 
our generous host, Ron Straci, 
who even accommodated us 
with lunch and beverages on 
several occasions at no charge.

You should know that Ron was 
also my law partner before I 
was elected to the Supreme 
Court in New York State. 
If  you want to know more 
about the history and folklore 
concerning Rao’s, its owners 
and its restaurant in New York 
City, I suggest you visit 
http://www.raos.com/history.
aspx.

In any event, but for Ron’s 
generosity and his assistance 
with management at Caesar’s 
Palace, our trip may not have 
been as special as it turned out. 

Thank you, Ron Straci.
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Please mail this form along with your membership dues and 
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he thought he was going to  
rehab but his sister told me a 
couple of days later that it
was a hospice. Ray was one of 
those unforgettable characters 
whose presence in a room, 
with a drink in hand, was 
always a pleasant one.

Al Affinito, one of my dearest 
friends, fought the good 
fight and then became tired. 
I also met Al in 1993 and we 
developed a close and warm 
friendship over the years. He 
was shocked and surprised 
that I recognized and named 
other members of the famous 
San Francisco football team 
on which he played for then 
coach, Joe Kuharick. The 
famous names that were on the 
team in which Al was involved 

were Leo Nomellini and Ollie 
Matson. 

As a member of the Order 
Sons of Italy in America, he 
was truly dedicated to the 
Order, rising through the ranks 
from Fifth Vice President to 
Second Vice President and 
then I was part of the cabal 
that had him jump into the
Presidency in 2007. I served 
as his Orator from 2007 to 
2009 when there was great 
upheaval in the OSIA, and Al 
had to be sidetracked from the 
wonderful program that he
had laid out previously in the 
Future Good of the Order that 
he had written.

He was a firm and courageous 
leader who took on two 

rebellions in a dignified 
manner and showed what 
a fantastic lawyer he 
probably was in his day. We 
communicated on a daily basis 
for almost two years, and I can 
tell you that the bond that grew 
between us is everlasting. He 
even flew in from California to 
my filial Lodge Charter Night 
spending the weekend with my 
wife and me and lending the 
dignity of his presence to the 
event and also the joy of my 
taking him to Tony Lukes for a
Philadelphia cheesesteak.
When he was stricken, I 
continued to communicate 
with him by telephone at
least twice a week. I kept 
him advised as to what was 
happening, tried to make him
laugh, and at the conclusion 

of each of our telephone calls, 
he would. very sincerely thank 
me for calling him. Upon 
hanging up, I realized it was I 
who should thank him for
the opportunity of knowing 
him and being able to spend 
time with him.

After he passed, I spoke with 
Janie, his wife, and she told 
me that he looked up at her 
and said that he was tired 
and that he was going to 
go to sleep. To the end, he 
told me how good Janie had 
treated him and how much he 
appreciated her love, care
and concern for him. I have 
not yet recovered from his 
passing.


